

NINTH JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

Box 70, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605-0070 Tele: (914) 997-8105 / Fax: (914) 684-6554

January 7, 1992

President George Bush The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D.C. 20500

RE: Nomination of Andrew O'Rourke

Dear President Bush:

More than six weeks ago, a copy of our November 20, 1991 letter to Chairman Joseph Biden of the Senate Judiciary Committee was sent to you relative to your nomination of Andrew O'Rourke for a federal judgeship. To date, we have heard nothing from anyone on your staff--not even an acknowledgment of receipt.

We herewith enclose a second copy of that letter. Please note the penultimate paragraph appearing on page three:

"This [November 20, 1991] letter is also being sent to the White House with a similiar request as to the qualifications and background which were reviewed by the President when he endorsed Senator D'Amato's recommendation of Mr. O'Rourke's name." (emphasis added)

Please advise us when we can expect to receive the requested information.

Your expeditious response would be most appreciated.

Yours for a quality judiciary, Elena Rull Sanson

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER

Coordinator, Ninth Judicial Committee

Enclosure

cc: Senator Joseph Biden

Chairman, Senate Judiciary Committee

Ex "U-1"